Mr. TRULY. So, sir. Yes; he could. I suppose he could put his hand through
the slotted bars and touched one of the upper floors.
Mr. BELIS. On both elevators?
Mr. TRULY. That is just the west one only.
Representative
FORD. That was feasible, even though it might be a little
difficult?
Mr. TRULY. Yes, sir.
Representative
FORD. There was no button on the outside that permitted him
to send an elevator up to a higher floor?
Mr. TRULY. No, sir. It would take him quite a little job to get his hand
all through there and press one.
Mr. DULLES. Would he have to break any glass to do it?
hlr. TRULY. No, sir. The car gate-and
then there was an outside gate
slatted-slats
about this far apart.
Mr. McCno~. When you entered the building with the officer behind you,
when you were presumably trying to get to the roof, there had been no cordon
at that time thrown around the building?
Mr. TRULY. No, sir.
Mr. McCLoY. So that Oswald could have slipped out without an officer having
been at the doorway at that point?
Mr. TRULY. Yes, sir; I think so. There were many officers running down
It appears many people thought the shots came from
west of the building.
there because of the echo or what.
Mr. DULLES. Is it your view he went out the front door rather than one of
the back doors?
Mr. TauLY. Yes, sir; it is. From the naturefrom
the direction he was
walking through the office, and the front stairway, to reach the second floorit is my view that he walked down the front stairs and just out through the
crowd there, probably a minute or two before the police had everything stopped.
Mr. MCCLOY. From what you know of these young men who testified before
you today, are they trustworthy?
Mr. TRULY. Yes, sir; I think they are. They are good men. They have
been with me, most of them, for some time. I have no reason to doubt their
word.
I do know that they have been rather, as the expression goes, shook
up about this thing, especially this tall one, Bonnie Williams.
He is pretty
superstitious, I would say. For 2 or 3 weeks the work was not normal, or a
month. The boys did not put dut their normal amount of work. Their hearts
were not in it. But after that, they have picked up very well. They are doing
their work well.
Mr. BELIN. If we can go off the record for just a moment.
(Discussion off the record.)
The CHAIBMAN. Back on the record.
Mr. TEULY. I thank you very much.
The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, sir. You have helped us a good deal.
We will recess at this time until 9 o’clock tomorrow morning.
(Whereupon, at 6 p.m. the President’s Commission recessed.)
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Also present were Joseph A. Ball, assistant counsel ; David W. Belin, assistant
counsel ; Norman Redlich, assistant counsel ; Charles Murray, observer; and
Waggoner Carr, attorney general of Texas.
TESTIMONY

OF MARRION

L. BAKER

The CHAI~UAN. Would you raise your right hand and be sworn please?
Do you solemnly swear the testimony you give before this Commission will
be the truth, the whole truth and nothing but the truth so help you God?
Mr. BAKER. I do, sir.
The CHAIRXAN. You may be seated. I will read a little short brief statement
to you, Mr. Baker, which will indicate the purpose of our meeting today.
The purpose of today’s hearing is to hear the testimony of M. L. Baker, Mrs.
R. A. Reid, Eugene Boone, Luke Mooney, and M. N. McDonald.
OfIlcer Baker
and Mrs. Reid were in the vicinity of the Texas School Book Depository Building
at the time of the assassination.
Deputy Sheriffs Boone and Mooney assisted in the search of the sixth floor
of the Texas School Depository Building
shortly after the assassination and
Officer McDonald apprehended Lee Harvey Oswald at the Texas theater.
I read this to you just so you will know the general nature of the inquiry
we are making today and we will make of you.
Mr. Belin will conduct the examination.
Mr. BELIN. Officer Baker, would you state your legal name, please for the
Commission?
Mr. BAKER. Marrion L. Baker.
Mr. BELIIP. You are known as M. L. Baker?
Mr. BAKEB. That is right, sir.
Mr. Bxnm. What is your occupation?
Mr. BAKEB. With Dallas Police Department.
Mr. BELIN. How long have you been with the Dallas Police Department?
Mr. BAKER. Almost 10 years.
Mr. Bxmn. How old are you, Officer Baker?
Mr. BAKEB. Thirty-three.
Mr. BELIN. Where were you born?
Mr. BAKEB In a little town called Blum, Tex.
Mr. BELIE. Did you go to school in Blum, Tex.?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir ; I think I went to about the sixth grade.
Mr. BELIN. Then where did you go?
Mr. BAKER. We moved to Dallas and I continued schooling at the Roger Q.
Mills School, elementary, went to junior high school, I believe it was called
Storey, and then I finished high school in Adamson High School.
Mr. BELIN. In Dallas?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. What did you do after you graduated from high school?
Mr. BAKER. I think I got married.
The CHAIRMAN. Gentlemen, at this time I must go to the court, we have a
session of the court today hearing arguments and Mr. Dupes, you are going
to be here through the morning, so if you will conduct the meeting from this
time on.
Excuse me, gentlemen.
(At this point, the Chief Justice left the hearing room.)
Mr. BELIN. After you got married, sir, what did you do. I mean in the
way of vocation?
Mr. BAKEB. I took up a job as a sheetmetal man at the Continental Tin Co.
Mr. BELIN. How long did you work for Continental?
Mr. BAKER. Approximately
3 months.
Mr. BELIN. Then what did you do?
Mr. BAKER. At that time I quit this job and went to the Ford Motor Co.
Mr. BELIN. What did you do at Ford?
Mr. BAKER. Well, at that time I stayed there approximately
11 months and
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they laid me off and I went to the, I belieye
they call it Chance
Vought
at that
time, aircraft.
Mr. BELIN.
What
did you do at Ford,
sir?
Mr. BAKER. I was a glass installer,
I belieye
that is what
you would
call it.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
When you went to this aircraft
factory
what did you do?
Mr. BAKER.
I was a material
clerk.
Mr. BELIN.
How long did you work for them?
Mr. BAKER.
I didn’t
understand?
Mr. BELIN.
How long did you work for the aircraft
company?
Mr. BAKER.
It seemed like somewhere
around
a year and a half.
Mr. BELIS.
All right,
then what did you do?
Mr. BAKER. At that time it was uncertain
out there
whether
you would
stay
there or not, they were laying
off a few of the men and I went with the neighbor’s trailer
company
which was located
in Oak Cliff there.
Mr. BELIN.
What
did you do there?
Mr. BAKER.
I was, I guess you would
call it a mechanic.
I did a little
bit
of everything
there,
I did all the road work,
and did all the delivering
at that
time.
Mr. BELIN.
How long did you stay with them?
Mr. BAKER.
A little
over 3 years.
Mr. BELIN.
Then what
did you do?
Mr. BAKER.
Then I became,
I went with the city of Dallas.
Mr. BELIN.
With
the police department?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you take a course of instruction
for the police department?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir;
I went to the Dallas
Police
Academy
School
out there.
Mr. BELIN.
How long was this schooling
period,
approximately?
Mr. BAKER. Four
months.
Mr. BELIS.
After
you were graduated
from
the Dallas
Police
Academy,
did
you right
away
become
a motorcycle
policeman
or were you first a patrolman
or what
did you do?
Mr. BAKER. So, sir;
at first I was a patrolman
and I spent some 23 months
in radio patrol
division.
And then I volunteered
solo division.
Mr. BELIN.
When you were in this radio car, was this a patrol
car where
two
men would
be-Mr. BAKER. That is right,
sir.
Mr.
BELIN.
And have
you been a motorcycle
policeman
then,
say, for the
last 7 or 8 years?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir ; that is pretty
close to it.
(At this point, Representative
Ford left the hearing
room.)
Mr. BELIX.
By the way, you use the word
solo; generally
do people in police
cars ride in pairs during
the daytime
or solos or what?
Mr. BAKEB.
If you are talking
about
the squad
cars at the time
that
I
worked
in the radi6
patrol
dirision,
most of them were
two-men
squads.
Mr. BELIN.
Were there some one-man
squads, too?
Mr. BAKER. Very few.
Mr. BELIS.
What about today, do you know what the situation
is?
Mr. BAKER.
They still have, say, very
few two-men
squads
and a lot of oneman squads now.
Mr. BELIN.
They have a lot of one-man
squads now?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLES.
Is that because of a shortage
of men for the jobs to cover?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLES.
Sot because of the procedures?
Nr. BAKER. Sow, at night they try to ride them two men.
Mr. BELIS.
In the daytime
what is the situation
now?
Mr. BAKER.
Usually
the downtown
squads
which
I work
are two men, and
the outlying
squads are one man.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Coming
down to Sovember
22,1963,
what was your occupation
on that day?
Mr. BAKER. I was assigned
to ride a motorcycle.
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Mr. BELIN. And where were you assigned to ride the motorcycle?
Mr. BAKES. At this particular
day in the office up there before we went out,
I was, my partner and I, we received instructions
to ride right beside the
President’s car.
Mr. BELIN. About when was this that you received these instructions?
Mr. BAKER. Let’s see, I believe we went to work early that day, somewhere
around 8 o’clock.
Mr. BELIN. And from whom did you receive your original instructions
to
ride by the side of the President’s car?
Mr. BAKEB. Our sergeant is the one who gave us the instructions.
This is
all made up in the captain’s otlice, I believe.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Mr. DULLJZB. Captain Curry?
Mr. BAKEB. Chief Curry ; our captain is Captain Lawrence.
Mr. BELIN. Were these instructions ever changed?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir. When we got to the airport, our sergeant instructed
me that there wouldn’t be anybody riding beside the President’s car.
Mr. BELIN. Did he tell you why or why not?
Mr. BAKEK No, sir. We had several occasions where we were assigned
there and we were moved by request.
Mr. BELIE. On that day, you mean?
Mr. BAKE% Well, that day and several other occasions when I have escorted
them.
Mr. BUN. On that day when did you ride or where were you supposed to
ride after this assignment was changed?
Mr. BAKEB. They just-the
sergeant told us just to fall in beyond it, I believe
he called it the press, behind the car.
Mr. BELIE. Beyond the press?
Mr. BAKE& Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIE. Did he tell you this after the President’s plane arrived at the airport or was it before?
Mr. BAKEL It seemed like it was after he arrived out there.
Mr. BELIN. Had you already seen him get out of the plane.?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. About what time was it before the motorcade left that you were
advised of this, was it just before or 5 or 10 minutes before, or what?
Mr. BAKES. It was 5 or 10 minutes before.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Then the motorcade left and you rode along on a motorcycle in the motorcade?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Was it a two-wheeler or a threewheeler?
Mr. BAKEB. It was a two-wheeler.
Mr. BELIN. You rode with the motorcade as it traveled through downtown
Dallas?
Mr. BAKEFC. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. And eventually what is the fact as to whether or not the motorcade got to Main Street?
Mr. BAKEB You say how fast?
Mr. BELIN. No; did the motorcade get to Main Street in Dallas, was it going
down Main Street at anytime?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir ; it did.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
I wonder if you would pick up your actions with the motorcade as it went
down Main Street commencing at, say, Main and Record Streets.
Mr. BAKFX. Well, it was the usual escort. We were traveling about somewhere
around 5 to 10 miles an hour.
Mr. DULLES. There ls a map right behind you.
(Discussion off the record)
Mr. BELIN. Back on the record again.
Mr. DULLES. Would you state exactly where you were riding?
We know a
good deal about this, the cars the way they were paced. There was a car
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right
behind
the President’s
car that
followed
it, I think
6 or 7 feet right
behind
the President’s
car.
Mr. BAKER.
That was the Secret Service
car.
Mr. DULLES.
That
is right.
Were
you in that gap between
the two cars or
what?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir; I was, it seemed
to me like, there was this car.
Mr. DULLEB.
When you say “this car” what do you mean?
Mr. BAKER. That Secret
Service
car.
Mr. DULLES.
The Secret
Service
car right
behind
the President?
Mr. BAKER. And there was one more car in there.
Mr. DULLEB.
Behind
that?
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLES.
That was the Vice President’s
car, wasn’t it?
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLES.
And then?
Mr. BAKER. There
were four press cars carrying
the press and I was right
at
the side of that last one.
Representative
Booos.
The last press car?
Mr. DULLES.
The last press car?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, dr.
Mr. DULLES.
So you were roughly
how far behind
the President’s
car at this
stage?
Mr. BAKER.
Sometimes
we got, at this stage we were possibly
a half block.
Mr. Dunnxf~.
A half block?
Mr. BAKER
Yes, sir;
as I say as I turned
the corner
the front
of it was
turning
the corner
at Elm Street.
Mr. BFZLIN. You mean
as you were turning
right
from
Main
on to Houston
Street
heading
north
onto Houston,
the President’s
car had already
turned
to
the left off Houston
heading
down
that
entrance
to the expressway,
is that
correct?
Mr. BAKE&
That is right.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
I believe-pardon
me, Mr. Dulles,
does that answer
your
question?
Mr. DULLES.
That answers
my question.
I wanted
to see where
he was.
Mr. BELIN.
You said you were going down
Main
Street
at around
Record
at
from 5 to 10 miles an hour?
Mr. BAKEXL Yes, sir.
Mr. BEJJN. All right.
Will you take up your trip from there, please?
Mr. BAKER. As we approached
the corner
there
of Main
and Houston
we were
making
a right
turn,
and as I came out behind
that
building
there,
which
is the county
courthouse,
the sheriff
building,
well, there
was a strong
wind
hit me and I almost lost my balance.
Mr. BELIIP. How
fast would
you estimate
the speed of your
motorcycle
as
you turned
the corner,
if you know?
Mr. BAKER.
I would
say-it
wasn’t
very
fast.
I almost
lost balance,
we were
just creeping
along real slowly.
Mr. DULLES.
That is turning
from Main into Houston?
Mr. BAKER. That is right,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
You turned-do
you have any actual
speed estimate
as you turned
that corner
at all or just you would say very slow?
Mr. BAKER.
I would
say from
around
5 to 6 or 7 miles an hour, because
you
can’t hardly
travel
under that and you know keep your balance.
Mr. BELIN.
From what direction
was the wind coming when it hit you?
Mr. BAKER. Due north.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Now,
tell us what
happened
after
you turned
on to Houston
Street?
Mr. BAKE&
As I got myself
straightened
up there,
I guess it took me some
20, 30 feet, something
like that, and it was about that time that I heard
these
shots come out.
Mr.
BELIN.
All right.
Could you just tell us what
you heard
and what you saw and what you did?
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Mr. BAKER. As I got, like I say as I got straightened
up there, I was, I
don’t know when these shots started coming off, I just-it
seemed to me like
t.hey were high, and I just happened to look right straight upMr. DULLER. I wonder if you would just tell us on that chart and I will try
to follow with the record where you were at this time, you were coming down
Houston.
Mr. BELIN. Sir, if you can-1 plan to get that actual chart in a minute.
If
we couldMr. DULLES. I want to see where he was vis-a-vis the building on the chart
there.
Mr. BAKER. This is Main Street and this is Houston.
This is the corn&r that
I am speaking of; I made the right turn here. The motorcade and all, as I
was here turning the front car was turning up here, and as I got somewhere
about right here-Mr. DULLES. That is halfway down the 5rst block.
Mr. BELIN. No, sir ; can I interrupt you for a minute?
Mr. DULLES. Certainly.
Mr. BELIN. Ofilcer Baker, when we were in Dallas on March 20, Friday, you
walked over with me and showed me about the point you thought your motorcycle was when you heard the Arst shot, do you remember doing that?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. And then we paced this off measuring it from a distance which
could be described as the north curbline of Main Street as extended?
Mr. BAKES. Yes, sir ; that would be this one right across here.
Mr. BELXN. And we paced it off as to where you thought your motorcycle was
when you heard the 5rst shot and do you remember offhand about where you said
this was as to what distance it was, north of the north curbline of Main Street?
Mr. BAKER. We approximated
it was 60 to 80 feet there, north of the north
curbline of Main on Houston.
Mr. DULLES. Thank you.
Mr. BEWN. Does that answer your question?
Mr. DULLES. That answers my question entirely.
Mr. BELTN. In any event you heard the 5rst shot, or when you heard this
noise did you believe it was a shot or did you believe it was something else?
Mr. BAKER. It hit me all at once that it was a rifle shot because I had just
got back from deer hunting and I had heard them pop over there for about a
week.
Mr. BELIN. What kind of a weapon did it sound like it was coming from?
Mr. BAKER. It sounded to me like it was a high-powered
rifle.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
When you heard the 5rst shot or the 5rst noise, what
did you do and what did you see?
Mr. BUEB. Well, to me, it sounded high and I immediately kind of looked
up, and I had a feeling that it came from the building, either right in front of
me or of the one across to the right of it.
Mr. BELIN. What would the building right in front of you be?
Mr. BAKER. It would be this Book Depository Building.
Mr. BELIN. That would be the building located on what corner of Houston
and Elm?
Mr. BAKEB. That would be the northwest corner.
Mr. BELIN. All right. And you thought it was either from that building or the
building located where?
Mr. BAKER. On the northeast corner.
Mr. BELIX. All right.
Did you see or hear or do anything else after you
heard the Arst noise?
Mr. BAKEFL Yes, sir. As I was looking up, all these pigeons began to 59
up to the top of the buildings here and I saw those come up and start flying
around.
Mr. BELIN. From what building, if you know, do you think those pigeons
came from?
Mr. BAKEB. I wasn’t sure, but I am pretty sure they came from the building
right on the northwest corner.
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1Mr. BELIN. Then what
did you see or do?
Jlr. BAKER.
Well,
I immediately
revved
that motorcycle
up and was going
up there
to see if I could
help anybody
or see what
was going on because
I
couldn’t
see around
this bend.
Mr. RELIS.
Well,
between
the time you revved
up the motorcycle
had you
heard
any more shots?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir;
I heard-now
before
I revved
up this motorcycle,
I
heard
the, you know,
the two extra
shots, the three shots.
Mr. BELIS.
Do you have any time estimate
as to the spacing
of any of these
shots?
Mr.
BAKER,
It seemed
to me like they just went bang, bang, bang;
they were
pretty
well even to me.
Mr. BELIE.
They were pretty
well even.
Anything
else between
the time of the first shot and the time of the last shot
that you did up to the time or sawMr. BAKER.
So, sir:
except
I was looking
up and I could
tell it was high
and I was looking
up there and I saw those pigeons
flying
around
there.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you notice
anything
in either
of those two buildings
either
on the northeast
or northwest
corner
of Houston
and Elm?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir;
I didn’t.
Mr. BELIS.
Were you looking
at any of those windows?
Mr. BAKER. I kind
of glanced
over them, but I couldn’t
see anything.
Mr. BELIN.
How
many
shots did you hear?
Mr. BAKEE. Three.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
After
the third
shot, then, what
did you do?
Mr. BAKER.
Well, I revved
that motorcycle
up and I went down to the corner
which
would
be approximately
180 to 200 feet from
the point
where
we had
Arst stated,
you know,
that we heard
the shots.
Mr.
BELIN.
What
distance
did you state ? What
we did on Friday
afternoon, we paced off from
the point you thought
you heard
the first shot to the
point at which
you parked
the motorcycle,
and this paced off to how much?
Mr. BAKER.
From
180 to 200 feet.
Mr. BELIN.
That is where
you parked
the motorcycle?
Mr. BAKER. Yes.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
I wonder
if we could go on this plat, Officer
Baker,
and first if you could put
on here with this pen, and I hare turned
it upside down.
With
Exhibit
361, show us the spot at which
you stopped
your
motorcycle
approximately
and put a “B” on it, if you would.
Mr. BAKER.
Somewhere
at this position
here, which
is approximately
10 feet
from this signal
light here on the northwest
corner
of Elm and Houston.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
You have put a dot on Exhibit
361 with
the line going to “B”
and the dot
represents
that signal
light,
is that correct?
Mr. BAKER.
That is right,
sir.
Mr.
BELIN.
You, on Friday,
March
20, parked
your
motorcycle
where
you
thought
it was parked
on Sovember
22 and then we paced off the distance
from
the nearest
point. of the motorcycle
to the stop light
and it was 10 feet, is that
correct?
Mr. BAKER. That is correct,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Now, I show you Exhibit
478 and ask you if you will, on this exhibit
put an
arrow
with the letter
“B” to this stoplight.
Mr. BAKER.
Talking
about this one here?
Mr. BELIN.
The stoplight
from which
we measured
the distance
to the motorcycle.
The arrow
with
the letter
“B” points
to the stoplight,
is that correct?
Mr. BAKER.
That is correct,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
And you stopped
your
motorcycle
10 feet to the east of that stoplight,
is that correct?
Mr. BAKER. That is correct,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
We then paced off the distance
as to approximately
how far it
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was from
the place your
motorcycle
was parked
to the doorway
of the School
Book
Depository
Building,
do you remember
doing
that,
on March
Xl?
Mr. BAKES. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
And it appears
on Exhibit
477 that that doorway
is recessed,
is
that correct?
Mr. BAKEB. That is correct,
sir.
Mr. BEL~N. Do you remember
how far that was from
the place your
motorcycle was parked
to the doorway?
Mr. BAKER. Approximately
45 feet.
Mr. BELIN.
This same stoplight
appears
as you look at Exhibit
477 to the
left of the entranceway
to the building,
is that correct?
Mr. BAKEB. That is correct,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
After
you parked
your
motorcycle,
did you notice
anything
that
was going on in the area?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
As I parked
here--Mr. BEIJN.
You are pointing
on Exhibit
361 to the place that you have marked
with “B.”
Mr. BAKEB. And I was looking
westward
which
would
be in this direction.
Mr. BELIN.
By that, you are pointing
down the entrance
to the freeway
and
kind of what I will call the peninsula
of the park there?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Toward
the triple
underpass.
Representative
Booos.
Where
is the underpass?
This
is really
Elm
Street,
and
Mr. BAKEB.
The underpass
is down
here.
this would
be Main
and Commerce
and they all come together
here, and there
is a triple
overpass.
Representative
Booos.
Right.
Mr. BAKIZK
At this point,
I looked
down
here as I was parking
my motorcycle and these people on this ground
here, on the sidewalk,
there
were several
of them falling,
and they were rolling
around
down there,
and all these people
were rushing
back, a lot of them were
grabbing
their
children,
and I noticed
one, I didn’t
know
who he was, but there
was a man ran out into the crowd
and back.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you notice anything
else?
Mr. BAKES.
Except
there was a woman
standing-well,
all these people were
running,
and there
was a woman
screaming,
“Oh,
they
have shot that
man,
they have shot that man.”
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Now, you are on Exhibit
361, and you are pointing
to people
along the area
or bordering
the entrance
to that expressway
and that bit of land lying
to the
west and north,
as to where
you describe
these people,
is that correct?
Mr. BAKEB. That is correct,
sir.
Mr. DULLES.
Would
you mark
where
the overpass
would
be, right
at the
end of those lines, just so we get oriented
on it.
Mr. BELIN.
I am trying
to see down here.
Mr. DULLES.
I just wanted
to get a general
idea.
Mr. BELIN.
On Exhibit
361, sir, it wouldn’t
show but it basically
would
be
off in this direction
coming
down this way.
The entrance
to the freeway
would
go down here and the overpass
would roughly
be down here.
Mr. DULLES.
As far as that?
Mr. BELIN.
Yes, sir; I think
Mr. Redlich
is going to get a picture
that will
better
describe
it.
Mr. DULLES.
All right.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Is there
anything
else you saw there,
Oihcer
Baker,
before
you ran to the
building?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir ; not at that time.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Then what did you do after
surveying
the situation?
Mr. BAKER. I had it in mind that the shots came from the top of this bulldlng
here.
Mr. BELIN.
By this building,
you are referring
to what?
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Mr. BAKER. The Book Depository Building.
Mr. BELIN. Go on.
Representative Boots. You were parked right in front of the Building?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir ; ran right straight to it.
Representative BOGGS. Right.
Let me ask you a question. How far away, approximately,
were these people
who were running and falling and so forth from the entrance to the Building?
Mr. BAKER. Well, now, let me say this. From this position here.
Mr. BELIN. That is position “B” on Exhibit 361?
Mr. BAKER. There were people running all over this here.
Mr. BELIN. And you are pointing to the street and the parkway all in front
of the School Building?
Mr. BAKER. You see, it looked to me like there were maybe 500 or 600 people in
this area here.
Representative Booos. Yes.
Mr. BAKER. As those shots rang out, why they started running, you know,
every direction, just trying to get back out of the way.
Mr. DULLES. For the record, by this area right here, you have that little
peninsula between the Elm Street extension and the Building?
Mr. BAKER. That is right. This little street runs down in front of the building
down here to the property of the railroad tracks and this is all a parkway.
Mr. DULLES. Yes. I just wanted to get it for the record.
Mr. BELIN. You then ran into the Building, is that correct?
Mr. BAKER. That is correct, sir.
Mr. BELIN. What did you see and what did you do as you ran into the
Building?
Mr. BAKEB. As I entered this building, there was, it seems to me like there
was outside doors and then there is a little lobby.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Mr. BAKER. And then there are some inner doors and another door you have
to go through, a swinging door type.
As I entered this lobby there were people going in as I entered,
And I
asked, I just spoke out and asked where the stairs or elevator was, and this
man, Mr. Truly, spoke up and says, it seems to me like he says, “I am a building
manager.
Follow me, officer, and I will show you.” So we immediately went
out through the second set of doors, and we ran into the swinging door.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Now, during the course of running into the swinging door, did y&r bump into
the back of Mr. Truly?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir; I did.
Mr. BELIN. Then what happened?
Mr. BAKER. We finally backed up and got through that little swinging door
there and we kind of all ran, not real fast but, you know, a good trot, to the
back of the Building, I was following him.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Then what did you do?
Mr. BAKER. We went to the northwest corner, we was kind of on the, I
would say, the southeast corner of the Building there where we entered it, and
we went across it to the northwest corner which is in the rear, back there.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Mr. BAKER. And he was trying to get that service elevator down there.
Mr. BELIN. All right. What did you see Mr. Truly do?
Mr. BAKER. He ran over there and pushed the button to get it down.
Mr. BELIN. Did the elevator come down after he pushed the button?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir; it didn’t.
Mr. BELIN. Then what did he do?
Mr. BAKER. He hollered for it, said, “Bring that elevator down here.”
Mr. BELIN. HOW many times did he holler, to the best of your recolle&ion?
Mr. BAKER. It seemed like he did it twice.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Then what did he do?
Mr. BAKER. I said let’s take the stairs.
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BELIN.
All right.
Then what did you do?
BAKER. He said, “Okay”
and so he immediately
turned
around,
which
the stairs
is just to the, would
be to the, well, the west of this elevator.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Mr. BAKER. And we went up them.
Mr. BELIN.
You went up the stairs
then?
Mr.
BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
When
you started
up the stairs
what
was your intention
at that
time?
Mr. BAKER. My intention
was to go all the way to the top where
I thought
the
shots
had come from,
to see if I could
llnd
something
there,
you know,
to
indicate
that.
Mr. BELIN.
And did you go all the way up to the top of the stairs
right
away?
Mr. BAKER.
No, sir; we didn’t.
Mr. BELIN.
What
happened?
Mr. BAKEEC. As I came out to the second floor (there, Mr. Truly
was ahead
of
me, and as I come out I was kind of scanning,
you know,
the rooms,
and I caught
a glimpse
of this man walking
away
from
this-1
happened
to see him through
this window
in this door.
I don’t know
how come I saw him, but I had a
glimpse
of him coming
down there.
Mr. DULLES.
Where
was he coming
from, do you know?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir.
All I seen of him was a glimpse
of him go away from me.
Mr. BELIN.
What
did you do then?
Mr. BAKER.
I ran on over therv
Representative
Booos.
You mean where
he was?
Mr. BAIZEB. Yes, sir.
There
is a door there
with
a glass, it seemed
to me
like about
a 2 by 2, something
like that, and then there
is another
door which
is 6 foot on over there, and there is a hallway
over there and a hallway
entering
into a lunchroom,
and when I got to where
I could, see him he was walking
away
from me about 20 feet away from me in the lunchroom.
Mr. BELIN.
What did you do?
Mr.
BAKEB.
I hollered
at him at that
time
and said,
“Come
here.”
He
turned
and walked
right straight
back to me.
Mr. BELIN.
Where
were you at the time you hollered?
Mr. BAKEB. I was standing
in the hallway
between
this door and the second
door, right at the edge of the second door.
Mr. BELIN.
He walked
back toward
you then?
Mr. BAI(EB.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
I hand you what has been marked
Commission
Exhibit
497 which
appears
to be a diagram
of the second floor of the School Book Depository,
and
you will notice
on this diagram
there
are circles
with arrows.
I want
you to
state, if you will, what number
or the arrow
approximates
the point at which you
were standing
when you told him to “Come
here”.
Is there a number
on there
at all or not?
Mr. BAKEB
This 24 would
be the position
where
I was standing.
Mr. BELIN.
The arrow
which
is represented
by No. 24, is that correct?
Mr. BAKEB. That is correct.
Mr. Bxmn.
On Exhibit
497.
When you tlrst saw him in which
direction
was
he walking?
Mr. BAKER
He was walking
east.
Mr. BELIN.
Was--his
back was away
from you, or not, as you flrst saw him?
Mr. BAKER. As I first caught
that glimpse
of him, or as I saw him, really
saw him?
Mr. BELIN.
As you really
saw him.
Mr. BAKER. He was walking
away
from me with his back toward
me.
Mr. DULLES.
Can I suggest
if you will do this, put on there where
the o5cer
was and where
Lee Oswald
was, or the man who turned
out *to be Lee Oswald,
and which
direction
he was walking
in.
I think
that is quite important.
Mr. BELIN.
Yes, sir.
We are going to get to that with
one more question,
if
I can, sir.
When you saw him, he then turned
around,
is that correct,
and then
walked
back toward
you?
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes, sir.
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Mr. BELIN.
Was he carrying
anything
in his hands?
Mr. BAKER. He had nothing
at that time.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Were you carrying
anything
in either
of your hands?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir; I was.
Mr. BELIN.
What
were you carrying?
Mr. BAKER.
I had my revolver
out.
Mr. BELIN.
When did you take your revolver
out?
Mr. BAKER. As I was starting
up the stairway.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Now, turning
to Exhibit
497, if you would
approximate
on Exhibit
497 with
a pen the point at which
you saw this man in the lunch
room when you told him to turn around.
Mr. DULLES.
Could we get first where
he first saw him.
Representative
Booos.
You have that already.
Mr. DULLES.
I don’t think
you have it on the chart
where
he was.
Mr. BELIN.
This is when
he first saw him after
he got in the room, sir.
If I
can go off the record.
Mr. DULLES.
What I wanted
to get is where he first saw him as he was standing
down here, as he was going up the stairs
and stopped
and then in what direction
he was-he
seemed to be moving
at that time before he saw.
Mr. BELIN.
Just
answer
the question,
if you will.
Where
were
you when
you first caught
a glimpse
of this man?
Mr. BAKER. I was just coming
up these stairs
just around
this corner
right
here.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
You were coming
up the stairs
at the point on Exhibit
49’7 where there are the letters
“DN”
marking
down.
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
And you saw something
move through
a door which
is marked
as what number
on Exhibit
497?
Mr. DULLEB.
Where
was he when you first saw him?
Mr. BAKER. At this doorway
right here, this 23.
Mr. BELIN.
At 23.
Representative
Booos.
May I ask a couple of questions
because I have to gro?
Mr. BELIN.
Surely.
Representative
Boooe.
Were you suspicious
of this man?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir: I wasn’t.
Representative
Booos.
And he came up to you, did he say anything
to you?
Mr. BAKEB.
Let me start over.
I assumed
that I was suspicious
of everybody
because
I had my pistol out.
Representative
Booos. Right.
Mr. BAKER. And as soon as I saw him, I caught
a glimpse
of him and I ran
over there and opened that door and hollered
at him.
Representative
Booos.
Right.
Mr. DULLE~X He had not seen you up to that point probably?
Mr. BAKER. I don’t know whether
he had or not.
Representative
Booas.
He came up to you?
Mr.
BAKER. Yes, sir ; and when
I hollered
at him he turned
around
and
walked
back to me.
Representative
B~~Qs. Right
close to you?
Mr.
BAKER. And we were right
here at this position
24, right
here in this
doorway.
Representative
B~~Qs. Right.
What
did you say to him?
Mr. BAKER.
I didn’t
get anything
out of him.
Mr. Truly
had come up to
my side here, and I turned
to Mr. Truly
and I says, “Do you know
this man,
does he work
here?”
And he said yes, and I turned
immediately
and went
on out up the stairs.
Mr. BELIN.
Then you continued
up the stairway?
Representative
Booos.
Let me ask one other
question.
You later,
when
you
recognized
this man as Lee Oswald,
is that right,
saw pictures
of him?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir.
I had occasion
,to see him in the homicide
ofece later
that
evening
after
we got through
with
Parkland
Hospital
and then
Love
Field
and we went back to the City Hall and I went
up there
and made this
affidavit.
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Representative
Booos.
After
he had been arrested?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLES.
Could
you tell us anything
more
about
his appearance,
what
he was doing,
get an impression
of the man at all ? Did he seem to be hurrying, anything
of that kind?
Mr.
BAKEB.
Evidently
he was hurrying
because
at this point
here,
I was
running,
and I ran on over here to this door.
Mr. BELIN.
What
door number
on that?
Mr. BAKEK
This would
be 23.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Mr. BAKEB. And at that position
there
he was already
down
here some 20
feet away from
me.
Representative
Booos.
When
you saw him, was he out of breath,
did he ap
pear to have been running
or what?
Mr. BAKER.
It didn’t
appear
that to me. He appeared
normal
you know.
Representative
Booas.
Was he calm and collected?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
He never
did say a word
or nothing.
In fact, he didn’t
change
his expression
one bit.
Mr. BELIN.
Did he flinch in anyway
when you put the gun up in his face?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir.
Mr. DULLES.
There is no testimony
that he put the gun up in his face.
Mr. BAKEB.
I had my gun. talking
to him like this.
Mr. D~LLES.
Yes.
Mr. BELIN.
How close was your
gun to him if it wasn’t
the face whatever
part of the body it was?
Mr. BAKEB. About as far from me to you.
Mr. BELIN.
That would
be about how far?
Mr. BAKEK
Approximately
3 feet.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you notice,
did he say anything
or was there
any expression
after Mr. Truly
said he worked
here?
Mr. BAKEB. At that time I never
did look back toward
him
After
he says,
“Yes, he works
here,”
I turned
immediately
and run on up, I halfway
turned
then when I was talking
to Mr. Truly.
Representative
Booos.
That
question
about
time I would
like to establish.
How long would
you say it was from
the time that you flrst heard
the shots
until
that episode
occurred?
Mr. BAKEIL
We wentback
and made two trial runs on that, andMr. BELIN.
Was that on Friday,
March
20?
Mr. BAKES
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Mr.
BAKEB.
And the flrst
run we made
it was a minute
and 30 seconds,
andMr. DULLEB.
Will you say from what
time to what
time, from
the last shot?
Mr. BAKER.
From
the last shot.
Mr. BELIN.
The first shot.
Mr. DULLES.
The tlrst shot?
Mr. BAKER. The first shot.
We simulated
the shots
and by the time we got there,
we did everything
that I did that day, and this would
be the minimum,
because
I am sure that I,
you know.
it took me a little
longer.
Mr. DULLES.
I w-ant to get clear in my mind
and for the record,
it started
at the first shot and when did it terminate,
when you saw Oswald?
Mr. BAKER. When we saw Oswald.
Mr. DULLIZB.
When
you saw Oswald?
Mr. BAKER
Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLES.
And that time is how much?
Mr.
BAKES. The first run would
be a minute
and 30 seconds,
and then we
did it over, and we did it in a minute
and 15 seconds.
(At this point, Representative
Boggs left the hearing
room.)
Mr. BELIN.
Were we walking
or running
when we did this?
Mr. BAKEB. The first time we did it a little
bit slower,
and the second time
we hurried
it up a little
bit.
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Mr. BELIN. Were we running or walking, when we moved, did we run or
walk?
Mr. BAKES. From the time I got off the motorcycle we walked the drst time
and then we kind of run the second time from the motorcycle on into the
building.
Mr. BFZIN. All right.
When we got inside the building did we run or trot
or walk?
Mr. BAKER. Well, we did it at kind of a trot, I would say, it wasn’t a real
fast run, an open run. It was more of a trot, kind of.
Mr. BELIN. You mentioned the relationship
between what we did on March 20
and what actually occurred on November 22. Would you estimate that what
we did on March 20 was the maximum or the minimum as for the time you
took?
Mr. BAFCEK I would say it would be the minimum.
Mr. BIZLIN. For instance, on March 20 did we do anything about trying to get
through any people on the front steps of the building at all? Did we slow down
at all for that?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Did we slow down at all on March 20 for the time it took you
to look over the scene as to what was happening in the area down Elm Street
and the Parkway?
Mr. BAKE& No, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Later did we go to the southeast corner of the sixth floor?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir ; we did.
Mr. BELIN. With the stopwatch?
Mr. BAKER Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Did we make any or do any stopwatch testa about any route
from the southeast corner of the sixth floor down to the lunchroom?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir; we made two test runs.
Mr. RELIN. All right. Do you remember what the route was?
Mr. BAKEK Yes, sir; we started on the sixth floor on the east side of the
building.
Mr. BEWN. All right.
Mr. BAKES. We walked down the east wall.
Mr. BELIN. We started at that particular corner?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir; we started in the southeast corner.
Mr. BELIN. All right. We walked down the east wall, you say?
Mr. BAKEB That is right.
Mr. BELIN. All right, then where did we go?
Mr. BAKES. To the north wall and then we walked down the north wall
to the west side of where the stairs was.
Mr. BELIN. All right, we walked from the southeast corner to the northeast
corner?
Mr. BAKER That is right.
Mr. BELIN. Then along the northeast corner, around the elevators, do you
remember who was with us when we did this?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir. There was, it seems to me like his name was Johnanyway, he was a Secret Service man.
Mr. BELIN. John Howl&t.
Mr. BAKES. John Howlett.
That is right, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Did Mr. Howlett simulate anyone putting a gun in any particular place?
Mr. BAKER Yes, sir; he did.
Mr. BELIN. And then what did we do when we got to the-where
did he do
that, do you remember?
Mr. BAKIZI~. That would be as we approached the stairway, there were some
cases of books on the left-hand side there.
Mr. BEZIN. All right. And Secret Service Agent Howlett went over to these
books and leaned over as if he were putting a rifle there?
Mr. BAREB. That is right, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Then what did he do?
Mr. BAKER Then we continued on down the stairs.
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Mr. BELIE.
To the lunchroom?
Mr. BAKER. That is right,
sir.
Mr. Bxmn.
Do you remember
how long that took?
Mr.
Bm.
The first
run with
normal
walking
took
us a minute
and 18
seconds.
Mr. BELIN.
What
about the second time?
Mr. BAKER. And the second
time we did it at a fast walk
which
took us a
minute
and 14 seconds.
Mr. BELIN.
You saw the stopwatch
on all of these timing
occasions
when
it was started
and when it was stopped,
is that correct?
Mr. BAEQZ.
Yes, sir; I did.
Mr.
BELIN.
Now,
I want
to go back to the sixth
floor
a minute
with
Mr.
Dulles’
questions.
Mr. DIJLLES.
Can we go off the record
here one moment?
(Discussion
off the record.)
Mr. BELXV. On the record.
Ofhcer
Baker,
when you related
your story
earlier
you said that as you ran
back on the first floor you first ran to the elevator
shaft,
is that correct?
Mr. BAKER.
That is right,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
And you stopped
at the east or the west elevator
door?
Mr. BA~EB.
That would
be the west.
Mr. BEGIN. All right.
This was on the first floor,
and did you look up the
elevator
shaft at that time?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir; at that time I did.
Mr. BELIN.
This was while Mr. Truly
was calling
for the elevator?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Was there any kind of a gate between
you and the elevator
shaft?
Mr. BA~EB.
Yes, sir; there was.
Mr. BELIN.
Wood or metal,
do you remember?
Mr. BAKEB.
It is wood.
Mr. BELJN. What did you see when you looked up the elevator
shaft?
Mr. BAKRX.
At that time I thought
there was just one elevator
there, you know,
one big freight
elevator,
and to me they looked
like they were up there, I didn’t
know how many floors in that building
but you could see them up there, it looked
like just at that time, I thought
it was just one, when I looked
up there,
and
it looked
to me anywhere
from
three to four floors up.
Mr. BELIN.
Was either
elevator
moving
at the time or-pardon
me, was there
any elevator
moving
at the time you saw and looked
up the shaft?
Mr. BAKEFL No, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you hear any elevator
moving?
Mr. BAK~.E No, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Mr. Truly
pushed
the button,
I believe
you said.
Mr. BAKEB. That is right,
sir.
Mr. BELIIP. When he pushed the button
did any elevator
start moving?
Mr. BAKEB
No, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
When
you looked
up the elevator
shaft
did it appear
as if there
was one elevator
covering
the complete
shaft
or did it appear
khere
was one
elevator
that you saw covering
half of the shaft?
Mr. BAKES. Like I say, I thought
it was one elevator
there and it ~88 cOVeriW3
the whole deal up there so to me it appeared
to be one.
Mr. BELIN.
It didn’t
appear
to be two elevators
on different
floors?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir.
Mr.
BELIN.
All right.
Now, you got up to floor number
two at the time and
you did that with the stairs.
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIR.
At the time you got up there
was there
any elevator
on floor
number
two that you can remember,
if you can remember?
Maybe
you cannot
remember,
I don’t know.
Mr. BAKEB. Evidently-now,
I didn’t
look,
evidently
it wasn’t
because
it
seemed to me like the next floor up Mr. Truly
said let’s take the elevator.
Mr. BELIN.
At some higher
floor after
that?
Mr. Bmxa.
Yes, sir.
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Mr. BELIN.
All right, if we can go off the record for a moment here.
(Discussion off the record.)
Mr. BELIN. Officer Baker, first of all, handing you what the court reporter has
marked as Exhibit 498, I would like you to state if you know whether or not this
appears to be the door leading from the second floor hallway into the vestibule
going into the lunchroom.
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir; it does.
Mr. BELIN. Is this the door through which you glanced as you came around the
stairs coming up from the tlrst floor?
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes,
sir.
Mr.
BELIN.
What did you see that caused you to turn away from going up to
the third floor?
Mr. BAKER As I came out of that stairway running, Mr. Truly had already
gone on around, see, and I don’t know, as I come aroundMr. Dunnxs. Gone on around and up?
Mr. BAKEB He had already started around the bend to come to the next elevation going up, I was coming out this one on the second floor, and I don’t know,
I was kind of sweeping this area as I come up, I was looking from right to left
and as I got to this door here I caught a glimpse of this man, just, you know, a
sudden glimpse, that is all it was now, and it looked to me like he was going away
from me.
Mr. BELIN.
All right. Then what did you do?
Mr. BAKEB. I ran on up here and opened this door and whun I got this door
opened I could see him walking on down.
Mr. DULLEB. Had he meanwhile gone on through the door ahead of you?
Mr. BAICEB. I can’t say whether he had gone on through that door or not. All
I did was catch a glance at him, and evidently he was-this
door might have been,
you know, closing and almost shut at that time.
Mr. BELIN. You are pointing by “this door” to the door on Exhibit 4SS?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. DTJLLEB. You mean you might have seen him as he was opening and going
through the door almost?
Mr. BAKEB. Well, to me it was the back of it. Now, through this window you
can’t see too much but I just caught a glimpse of him through this window
going away from me and as I ran to this door and opened it, and looked on
down in the lunchroom he was on down there about 243 feet so he was moving
about as fast as I was.
Mr. DULLEB. How far were you aa you left the stairwell, the stairwayMr. BAKER Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLER. From that door through which you eventually went through
and then saw Oswald?
Mr. BAEEZ. I would say that was approximately
15, 20 feat, something like
that.
Mr. BELIN.
All right. On Exhibit 499 is this a picture of the lunchroom?
Mr. BAXEIL
Yes, sir ; it is.
Mr. BELIN. Do you know what direction the camera is pointing to take this
picture?
Mr. BAKER. It would be pointed eastward.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
I see a coke machine off on the left. When you saw
Oswald after you got to this doorway inside the lunchroom, had he gone aa far
as the coke machine?
Mr. BAKER. I didn’t notice the coke machine or any item in the room thera
All I was looking at was the man, and he seemed to be approximately
20 feet
down there from me.
Mr. BELIN. As you got to the doorway which on Exhibit 497 is marked as
number, what number is that, you are referring to this number 24 here?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Now, with relation to Exhibit 497 perhaps you can try to trace
your route as you came out from the stairway, as to the route you took and the
point you were when you tlrst caught a glimpse of some movement through
that window or door?
Mr. BAKEB. At the upper portion of this stairway leading to the second floor,
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I was just stepping out on to the second floor when I caught this glimpse of this
man through this doorway.
Mr. BELIN. Do you want to put a spot there, with the letter “B” at the point
you believe you were when you were looking through that door? You put the
letter “B” on Exhibit 497 when you first saw the movement.
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. BEZIN. And then you, from that point, could you kind of trace your route
tothMr. DULLES. Could I ask one question before you ask this question, and this
is a bit of a leading question, and think carefully.
If Oswald had been coming down the stairs and going into the lunchroom
would he have been following the course insofar as you saw a course, that he+
that you saw him follow?
Mr. BAKEZ. Yes, sir. The reason I say that, this hallway to the rlghtMr. BELIN. By the right you mean the hallway that goes to the-this
in
Mr. BAKER. This is a hallway right here.
Mr. BELIN. It is a hallway that has the number 27 on it?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir ; from what I understand these are ofllces in there.
Mr. DULLES. Yes.
Mr. BAKER. And he had no business in there and the lunchroom would be the
only place that he would be going, and there is a door out here that you can get
out and to the other part of the building.
Mr. BELIN. I think Mr. Dulles’ question relates to whether or not any person
would have taken a stairway or elevator to have gotten to that point, is that
correct?
Mr. DULLEB. Yes; that is correct. I am clear as you come up the stairs you
take a certain course you would go into the lunchroom.
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLES. I am not quite clear as to where you would end up on the second
floor as you come down the stairs, is it the same point?
Mr. BELIN. Mr. Dulles, if you will look on Exhibit 497, the stairway appears
to be the same &airway.
You see the letter, the arrow, 21, points to the stairway going up to the third floor which, of course, would be the same stairway
going down from the third floor and on the building.
Mr. DULLES. You would .cross if you were going up and down, you would
cross right there at the same point?
Mr. BELIN. Yes, sir.
Mr. DULLES. And if a man were going up the stairs and then going to the
lunchroom and then coming down the stairs and going to the lunchroom, he
would be approximately
following the same course from the time he got off the
stairs and went into that room before you get to the lunchroom.
Mr. B~LIN. Yes, sir.
(Discussion off the record.)
Mr. BELIE. Ofllcer Baker, you had just marked on Exhibit 497 point “B”
where you thought you were at about the time you caught a glimpse of some
thing, either through a door or through the window in the door marked 23, is
that correct?
Mr. BAKEB. That is correct, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Could you trace your route from point “B” to the doorway 23, if
you would, sir.
Mr. BAKEB. I ran right straight across here and through this doorway and
this is approximately
where, I would say 23 here, is approximately
where I
looked through this lunchroom and saw a man on down here.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
I am going to put an arrow at that point on Exhibit 49’7,
and this arrow in pen, I am going to put a “B-l”
and, at that arrow. which
is just to the left of the circle with the number 24 in it you say you then looked
through the doorway and saw a man in the lunchroom, right?
Mr. BAKE% Yes, sir ; walking away from me.
Mr. BELIN. Walking away from you. And then where did you move from
point “B-l”?
Mr. BAKER I moved on to this position 24 right here in this doorway.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
I am going to put-you
have put an “X” there, and
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I am going to put that on Exhibit 497 as an arrow pointing to it, with “B-2”.
Is this where you stood when you called to the man to come back to you?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Did you move from that time until the man came up to you?
Mr. BAKER. As I called, I remember moving forward a little bit and meeting
him right here in this doorway.
Mr. BELIN. As you called you say you remembered moving forward
and
meeting him right in the doorway which would be marked with the arrow with
number 24 on it on Exhibit 497, is that right?
Mr. RAKER That is right, sir.
Mr. BELIN. After you got there, did you move until the man came up to you?
Mr. BAEEB. No, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Did you notice what clothes the man was wearing as he came
up to you?
Mr. BAKER. At that particular
time I was looking at his face, and it seemed
to me like he had a light brown jacket on and maybe some kind of whitelooking
shirt.
Anyway, as I noticed him walking away from me, it was kind of dim in there
that particular day, and it was hanging out to his side.
Mr. BELIN. Handing you what has been marked as Commission Exhibit 150,
would this appear to be anything that you have ever seen before?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir; I believe that is the shirt that he had on when he cameI wouldn’t be sure of that. It seemed to me like that other shirt was a little
bit darker than that whenever I saw him in the homicide office there.
Mr. BELIN. What about when you saw him in the School Book Depository
Building,
does this look familiar
as anything he was wearing, if you know?
Mr. BAKER. I couldn’t say whether that was-it
seemed to me it was a lightcolored brown but I couldn’t say it was that or not.
Mr. Dams.
Lighter brown did you say, I am just asking what you said. I
couldn’t quite hear.
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir ; all I can remember it was in my recollection of it it was
a light brown jacket.
Mr. BELIN. Are you referring to this Exhibit 150 as being similar to the
jacket or similar to the shirt that you saw or, if not, similar to either one?
Mr. BAKEB. Well, it would be similar in color to it-1 assume it was a jacket,
it was hanglng out. Now, I was looking at his face and I wasn’t really paying
any attention.
After Mr. Truly said he knew him, so I didn’t pay any attention
to him, so I just turned and went on.
Mr. BELIN. Now, you did see him later at the police station, is that correct?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Was he wearing anything that looked like Exhibit 150 at the
police station?
Mr. BAKEB. He did have a brown-type shirt on that was out.
Mr. BEZIN. Did it appear to be similar to any clothing you had seen when
you saw him at the School Book Depository Building?
Mr. BAKEB. I could have mistaken it for a jacket, but to my recollection it
was a little colored jacket, that is all I can say.
Mr. DULLES. You saw Oswald later in the lineup or laterMr. BAKEB. I never did have a chance to see him in the lineup.
I saw him
when I went to give the atlidavit, the statement that I saw him down there,
of the actions of myself and Mr. Truly as we went into the building and on up
what we are discussing now.
(At this point, Senator Cooper entered the hearing room.)
Mr. BELIN. Ottlcer BakerMr. DULLES. I didn’t get clearly in mind, I am trying to check up, as to whether
YOU saw Oswald maybe in the same costume later in the day. Did you see
Oswald later in the day of November 22d?
Mr. BAKEP.. Yes, sir; I did.
Mr. DULLES. Under what circumstances?
Don’t go into detail, I just want
to tie up these two situations.
Mr. BAKER As 1 was in the homicide office there writing this, giving this
affidavit, 1 got hung in one of those little small offices back there, while the
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Secret Service took Mr. Oswald in there and questioned him and I couldn’t get
out by him while they were questioning him, and I did get to see him at that
time.
Mr. DULLEB. You saw him for a moment at that time?
Mr. BAKER Yes, sir.
Mr. BEZI~. O&er
Baker, you then left the second floor lunchroom
with
Mr. Truly, is that correct?
Mr. BAKER That is right, sir.
Mr. BELIN. How long did you stay in the lunchroom after Truly identilled
this person as being an employee?
Mr. BAKEFZ. Just momentarily.
As he said, “Yes, he works here,” I turned and
went on up the stairs.
Mr. BEZIN. All right.
Do you have any time estimate as to the period of
time that elapsed between the time that you first got to the head of the stairs
and saw some movement through that flrst doorway and the time you left to
go back up to the flight of stairs going to the third floor?
Mr. BAKER I would say approximately
maybe 30 seconds, something like
that. It was a real quick interview, you know, and then I left.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
As you left, did you notice whether or not the man
in the lunchroom did anything or started moving anywhere?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir. As, I left he was still in the position that he was when;
ever I was facing him.
Mr. BELIN. You then went where?
Mr. BAKEL I immediately turned and went on, started on, up the StairwaYS.
Mr. BELIN. All right. After going up the stairways, do you know what numbered floor it was-1 will ask you this, did you take the stairway all the way
to the top?
Mr. BAKER No, sir ; we caught that elevator, it seemed like we went up either
one or two floors, and Mr. Truly said “Let’s take the elevator, here it is.”
Mr. BELIN. Did you take an east or west elevator?
Mr. BAKEK We took the east elevator.
Mr. BELIN. Now, the nearest elevator to you when you got off a flight of
stairs would have been the east or the west?
Mr. BAKER The west.
Mr. BELIN. When you got off the flight of stairs Mr. Truly said, “Here is an
elevator,” did the west elevator appear to be there?
Mr. BAKEXL I didn’t notice. I was looking around over the building at the
time he said, “Let’s take the elevator” and I just followed him on around
Mr. BELXN. You went to an east elevator?
Mr. BAKER That is right, sir.
Mr. BELIN. How far did it appear you rode up the elevator?
Mr. BAKJCB. It was a short ride. We just, either went one or two fbors.
I couldn’t remember.
I was still looking at the floors, you know, as we went up.
Mr. BEUN. As you rode up on the elevator, did you notice whether or not
you passed the elevator on the west side?
Mr. BAKEIL No, sir; I didn’t notice.
Mr. BUN. Did you notice or hear anything to indicate that the elevator on
the west side might have been moving?
Mr. BAKEE No, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Did you take the east elevator as far as it would go?
Mr. BAKE+& Yes, sir ; we did.
Mr. BELIN. And then what did you do?
Mr. BAKEB. We had to walk up another flight of stairs to get up to the top
floor.
Mr. BELIN. To get up to the roof?
Mr. BAKE& Yes, sir.
Mr. BEUN. When you got off on the seventh floor or the top floorMr. BAKER Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Did you notice whether or not the other elevator was there?
Mr. BAKER No, sir; I didn’t.
Mr. BELIN. You didn’t notice. You got off the east elevator and then whal
did you do?
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Mr. BAKEE. We walked up the flight of stairs to the top.
Br. BELIN. To the top. What did you do when you got to the top?
Mr. BAKEB. We went out on the roof.
Mr. BELIN. What did you do on the roof?
Mr. BAKER. I immediately
went around all the sides of the ledges up there,
and after I got on top I found out that a person couldn’t shoot off that roof
because when you stand up you have to put your hands like this, at the top of
that ledge and if you wanted to see over you would have to tiptoe to see over it.
Mr. DULLES. If you look right behind you, Officer, you will see a picture and
you might point out what the top wall that is shown on that photograph of the
building is how high?
Mr. BAKEB. Well, it is about 5 feet. I know I had to put my hand on top
of it and tiptoe to see over it.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Mr. Dulles is referring to the picture of the School
Book Depository building on Exhibit 362 and in demonstrating
before the Commission as to where your hands were about how high are they in relation to
your shoulders or mouth or chin or what-have-you?
Mr. BAKER. Approximately
5 feet.
Mr. BELIN. Your hands are 5 feet high? Did you go over just to one roof side
or to all sides of the.roof?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir; we came out at this northwest corner back behind this
sign here.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Mr. BAK~B. And then I ran, kind of running walk, went all the way around.
First I glanced over this side here, because the last thing I heard here on the
radio was the chief saying, “Get some men up on that railroad track.”
Mr. BELIN. Did you hear that on your police radio?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir ; that was the last thing I heard.
Mr. BELIN. As you were getting off your motorcycle?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Senator COOPER. I didn’t hear what he said he heard on the radio?
Mr. BAKE% I heard Chief Curry, the chief of the police over there, say,
“Get some men over on the railroad
track.”
I think everyone at that time
thought these shots came from the railroad track.
Mr. BELIN. By “everyone” do you include you, too?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir. I had it-1 was in a better position due to the wind and
you know under it, that I knew it was directly ahead, and up, and it either had
to be this building here or this one over here.
Mr. BELIN. You are pointing to either the first building, you are pointing
to the School Book Depository Building, and the second one you are pointing to
is the one across the street. When you heard this announcement on your radio
was it while you were parking your motorcycle?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Go ahead, if you would, please. You are on the roof now.
Mr. BAKER. Well, as I looked over here, all these people, there were people all
over this railroad track.
Mr. BELIN. You are saying as you are looking over the south and over the
west?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Mr. BAKER. Then after I looked to see what was going on down there, and
then I figured out that he wouldn’t have shot from that ledge he would have shot
from this sign or this old room, building back here on the back side.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
Now, you are pointing to Exhibit 362 to the sign on
the top of the School Book Depository Building, the Hertz sign, and some kind of
a struc%ure on the northeast corner of the building, is that correct?
Mr. BAKER. That is correct.
Mr. BELIN. Officer Baker, when you talk, I wonder if you would look at me,
we might
be able to hear a little bit better. Would you tell us what else you did?
Mr. BAKEB. As I finished going all around this building here and then I
came to this sign and I looked up there to see if I could find anybody hiding up
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there
and
I started
up these
steps,
it is a ladder
there
on that
sign,
and
I got
on,
say,
10 feet
up there
and
I came
back
down,
I seen
that
nobody
would
shoot
from
up there.
He wouldn’t
have
no place
to hold
on.
Mr.
BELIN.
By that
you are referring
to climbing
the ladder
to climb
Up the
sign,
is that
correct?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir;
this large
Hertz
sign here.
Mr BELIN.
On the top of the School
Book
Depository
Building
on Exhibit
362.
All right.
Then
what
did you do?
Mr.
BAKEIL
Then
I came
back
down
and
I went
and
checked
this
building
right
here.
It is an old deserted
room
there
of some type.
Mr. BELIN.
Some kind
of a shack
on the northeast
corner
of the building?
Mr. BAKEB.
That
is right,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Out there.
What
did you see when
you saw thact shack?
Mr.
BAKER.
As I approached
it, and
looked
under
it, there
wasn’t
anything
under
it, and you
could
tell
that
pigeons
had been
roosting
there
for
sometime.
Mr. BELIN.
All
right.
There
were
indications
that
pigeons
had
been
roosting
there?
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Then
what
did you do?
Mr. BAKER.
No indications
that
anyone
would
be around
there.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you see any pigeons
there
as you approached
it?
Mr.
BAKEB.
No, sir.
They
had
all-at
the
time
I kind
of glanced
and
they
were
still
flying
around
in the sky up there.
Mr. BELIN.
What
did you do?
Senator
COOPEB.
Tou
Mr. BAKE&
Yes, sir.

referred

Senator
COOPER.
Mr. BAKER.
No,

they

Had
sir.

to pigeons,
been

disturbed

did

you

in any

see some

pigeon

droppings?

way?

Mr. BELIN.
Then
what
did you do?
Mr.
BAKEB.
At that
time
I went
on back.
Mr.
Truly
was
standing
over
here
on this northwest
corner
and we descended
on the stairs
there.
Mr.
BELIN.
You
went
from
the
stairs
to the roof
to where,
to the
top
floor
of the building?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
What
did you do when
you got to the top floor
of the building?
Mr.
BAKEE
We
walked
on down
one
more
flight
of stairs
and
then
we
caught
the same elevator
back down.
Mr. DULLES.
The top floor
was the seventh
floor,
is it not?
Mr. BAKES.
Well,
you have
one flight
of stairs
going
from
the top floor
On Up.
Mr. DULLES.
Yes.
Mr.
BAKER
And
then
we caught
the
elevator
back
down,
the
same
elevator
that
we took
up.
Mr. BELIN.
When
you referred
to one flight
of stairs,
are you referring
to the
flight
of stairs
from
the roof
to the top floor
that
you took
or the flight
of stairs
from
the top floor
to the next
to the top floor?
Mr.
BAKEB.
Well,
there
are two
flights
of stairs
there.
The
one
from
the
roof
down
to the top floor
and
then
there
is another
one there.
Mr.
BELIN.
When
you
took
the
elevator
back
did
you
take
it from
the
top
floor
down
or from
the next
to the top floor
down?
Mr.
BAEIZB.
That
elevator
to me, it didn’t
go to the top
floor,
it goes
to the
next
to the top.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you take
it as far as it went?
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
When-did
you take
an elevator
down
or did
you
take
the St.airE
down?
Mr. BAKER.
We took
the elevator
down.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you take
the same
elevator
down
you took
up or did YOU btkf
a different
elevator
down?
Mr.
BAKER.
We took
the same
one.
Mr.
BELIN.
When
you
went
to take
that
elevator
going
back
down
did
you
notice
whether
or not the other
elevator
was there?

Mr. BAKER. I didn’t
notice.
It would
be to my back and I was looking
out
forward.
Mr. BELIN.
It would
be to your back from where
you came off the stairs
going
to the roof?
Mr. BAKER. Are you talking
about when we got on the elevator?
Mr. BELIN.
When you got on the elevator
to make the return
trip?
Mr. BAKER.
There
wasn’t
one there
whenever
we come around
out of the
stairway,
you know,
to get on, you know
we had to get on the east side instead
of just stepping
over on the west elevator.
Mr. BELIN.
Officer
Baker,
I am going to hand you what
the court
reporter,
what
the Commission
reporter,
has marked
as Exhibit
507 which
purports
to
be a diagram
of the seventh
floor of the Texas
School
Book Depository
Building and on that diagram
you will see at the top the marks
of two elevators
and
then, what looks to be the south,
a stairway
marked
“Ladder
to the roof.”
Mr. BAKER
Yes, sir.
Mr.
BELIN.
What
is the fact as to whether
or not this stairway
marked
“Ladder
to the roof”
is the stairway
that you took to go to the roof?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir; it would
be.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
Now, when you got off the elevator
which
you took up to the top floor,
which
you said was the east elevatorMr. BAK~B.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you have any occasion
to notice
whether
or not the west
elevator
was on this top floor?
Mr. BAKE&
No, sir ; I didn’t
notice it.
Mr. BELIN.
You didn’t
notice whether
it was or whether
it was not?
Mr. BAKEB. That is right,
sir?
Mr. BELIN.
When you got back down from the roof to this top floor, did you
have any occasion
to notice
whether
or not the west elevator
was on that top
floor or not?
Mr. BAKEB.
No, sir; I still didn’t
look at the elevator.
I was following
Mr.
Truly
and every
time I had a chance I would
look around
over the building.
Mr. BELIN.
You would
look over the floor itself rather
than the other elevator?
Mr. BAKEB. That is right.
Mr. BELIN.
You then got on the elevator
to go on back down?
Mr. BAKEB. That is correct.
Mr. BELIN.
And I believe
you said it was the east elevator,
is that correct?
Mr. BAKEB. That is correct.
Mr. BELIN.
How far did you take the east elevator
down?
Mr. BAKER. As we descended,
somewhere
around-we
were still talking
and
I was still looking
over the building.
Mr. BELIN.
As the elevator
was moving?
Mr. BAK~B.
Yes, sir; downward.
Mr. BELIE.
All right.
Mr. BAKEB.
The next thing
that I noticed
was Inspector
Sawyer,
he was on
one of those floors there, he is a police inspector.
Mr. DULLES.
City of Dallas
Police?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
And he was on, I really
didn’t
notice
which
floor he
was on, but that
is the first
thing
I saw as we descended
how this freight
elevator,
you know,
it has got these picket
boards
in front
of it and it has got
it open so far, and it seemed to me like we stopped
for a moment
and I spoke to
him and I told him that I had been to the roof, and there
wasn’t
anything
on
the roof that would
indicate
anybody
being up there,
and then we started
on
down.
Mr. BELIN.
Did you stay on the elevator
while you spoke to him?
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Do you remember
what
floor it was that you spoke to him on or
how many
floors down that you went from the top before
you saw him?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir; not at that time.
It seemed to me like it was on either
the third
or the fourth
floor.
Mr. BELIN.
Do you remember
about how long you stayed
on the roof?
Mr. BAKEB. It was a little
over 5 minutes.
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Mr. BELIN. When you continued moving on the elevator after you talked
to Inspector Sawyer how far did you go on the elevator?
Mr. BAKER We went to the, I believe it would be the flrst floor there.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
You got off the elevator then?
Mr. BAKER. Yea, .dr.
Mr. BJZLIN. Did you leave Mr. Truly or did you stay with him?
Mr. BAKER I left Mr. Truly there.
Mr. BELIN. Then what did you do?
Mr. BAKEB. I immediately
went on out. I was with this motorcade and
I went right on straight through the front door and got on my motorcycle and tried
to tlna out what happened to the motorcade.
Mr. BELIN. OWcer Baker, when you left the building had the building been
s&&d off or not?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir; there was an o&er at the front door.
Mr. BELIN. The ofecer at the front door, was he stopping people from coming in and out or what?
Mr. BAKEB. I assumed that he was but I, you know, just went on out.
Mr. BELIN. All right.
When you got to the flrst floor on the east elevator did you notice whether
the west elevator was there?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir; I didn’t.
Mr. BELIN. Was there anything else that you observed in or about the Texas
School Book Depository Building at that day that you haven’t told us about
that you can think of right now?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir; I can’t think of anything else.
Mr. BELIN. From the time you went into the building how long did it take
you to go up and make your searches and come on down until the time you
left, to the best of your recolledion?
Mr. BAKEB. I would say that I was in there approximately
15 minutes.
Mr. BELIN. And you left there right at the time that you left Mr. ndy
on the first floor?
Mr. BAKE& Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. In this time sequence you mentioned you were on the roof more
than 5 minutes, that could be 25 or 30 or 10 or 15 or what?
Mr. BAKER. This, to my recollection, it seemed like I shouldn’t hnve stayed
up there over 10 minutes anyway, if that long.
Mr. BELIN. So you would say somewhere between 5 and 10 minutes?
Mr. BAKEB I just ran around up there looking for something;
I didn’t
find it and then we came on down.
Mr. BELIN. Mr. Dulles, are there any questions that you have?
Mr. DULLES. I have no more questions.
Have you any questions?
Mr. BELIN. Off the record.
(Discussion off the record.)
Mr. BELIN. Ofllcer Baker, I believe you testifled that you later saw Lee
Harvey Oswald at the police station of the homicide omce, is that correct?
Mr. BAKEE. That is correct, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Was this later on that same day?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, it was
Mr. BELIN. Would you state whether or not the man who was shown to you
in the police station as Lee Harvey Oswald was or was not the same man
that you saw and encountered on the second floor lunchroom of the Texas
School Book Depository Building on that day?
Mr. BAKEB. He was the same man.
Mr. BELIN. Is there anything else about his clothes that you can remember
or his dress that you haven’t talked about here?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir; I can’t.
Mr. DULLES. Do you recall whether or not he was wearing the same clothes,
did he appear to you the same when you saw him in the police station as
when you saw him in the lunchroom?
Mr. BAKEE. Actually just looking at him, he looked like he didn’t have the
same thing on.
Mr. BELIN. He looked as though he did not have the same thing on?
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Mr. BAKER
He looked like he did not have the same on.
Senator COOPER. Did you say when you first saw this man walking away
from you in the lunchroom, walking away in the opposite direction, that you
said for him to come toward you.
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Senator COOPEE. Did he turn around?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir; he did.
Mr. Dates.
The officer testified he had a pistol in his hand at that time,
Otllcer Baker 1
Senator COOPEB. He did have a pistol in his hand?
Mr. BAKEB. I had the pistol.
Mr. DULLEEL Officer Baker had a pistol in his hand.
Senator COOPEE. I see. Did he move toward you?
Mr. BAKER Yes, sir; he d!id.
Senator COOPEB. Was there anything about his appearance
that was unusual?
Mr. BAKER. No, sir. Whenever I called to him, well he turned around and
I had my gun in my hand, you know, and he started walking back towards me
and I walked to meet him, and I met him at that doorway over there and about
that time Mr. Truly who had started on up the stairs and then he came back,
he found that I wasn’t with him, came back, and walked up there aside of him
and just about the time we met all three of us got there together and I turned
to Mr. Truly and I asked him, and I said, “DO you know this man? Does he
work here?”
And he said, “Yes,” and that is whenever I turned and went on up the stairs.
At that time he didn’t say a word, he didn’t change the expression or nothing
on him.
Mr. DULLER. You testified, I believe, that he did not seam to be out of
breath?
Mr. BAKEE. That is right, sir.
Senator C%o~xa. He did not show any evidence of any emotion?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir.
Senator Coo~xs. Did you see anyone else while you were in the building, other
than this man you have identified later as Oswald, and Mr. Truly?
Mr. BAKES. On the flrst floor there were two men. As we came through the
main doorway to the elevators, I remember as we tried to get on the elevators I
remember two men, one was sitting on this side and another one betweeen 20 or
30 feet away from us looking at us.
Mr. D-s.
Were they white men?
Mr. BAKEIL Yes, sir.
Mr. Bxma. Ofllcer Baker, we have an exhibit here 333 showing the first floor
of the School Book Depository Building, and the top part of the exhibit is south.
It is a little bit upside down from the usual top being north.
You will notice here the stairway in the front of the building.
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIIT. And then there is a glass swinging
door which I believe is shown
there.
Could you mark the point at which you believe you were when you called
out for someone to tell you where the stairway or elevator was?
Mr. BAKES. Is that the steps on the outside and this is the--Mr. BELIE. These are the steps on the outside, this is the door, the Arst door
and this is kind of the main lobby here, below the words “Main Entrance.”
Mr. BAKES. Well, as you come up the steps, there is a glass door here in front
of the building.
Mr. B~LIR. Pardon me, this will be the recessed glass door right here swinging?
Mr. BAKE~L All of this is the lobby.
Mr. BELIIV. Yes, that is all the lobby.
Mr. BAKEZ. OK. This is the first door that you open to get in.
Mr. Bxmn. Yes.
Mr. BAKEB. And this is the lobby.
Mr. Bxma. Yes.
Mr. Bmxa. And then you have another set of glass doors.
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Mr. BELIE.
There is another
door right
here, yes.
Mr. BAKEB. And on through
this one you have a swinging
door, a little
old
counter-type
door that swingsMr. BELIN.
This would
be the swinging
door which
would
be to the west of
the room marked
“Mr. Truly’s
office” on Exhibit
362?
Mr. BAKEB. That is right,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Where
would
you have been when you were yelling
would
someone
tell you about the stairs
or the elevator?
Mr. BAKEB.
At this point approximately
where
the “T” is here.
Mr. BELIN.
You would
be where the “T” is?
Mr. BAKEB. I was standing
inside
the front
doors and I wasn’t
too far from
this door here.
Mr. BELIN.
That would
be the, what
I call the, middle
set of doors
as you
come in, between
the front
set of doors and the doors by the side of Mr. Truly’s
office, that little
half door there.
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
And you were at the point as marked
on Exhibit
362 approximately
where
the word
“T” is.
Mr. BAKFJL This
lobby,
to the best of my recollection,
it seemed
to me like,
would-I
would say, about 15 feet wide or something
like that.
Mr. BELIN.
Yes.
Mr. BAKEB. And I had come in there,
oh, say, 4 or 6 feet whenever
I said,
“Where
is the stairway
or the elevator?”
Mr. BELIN.
I wonder
if you could
show us on Exhibit
362 the route
that you
took from the first floor to the time you went to the elevator?
Mr. BAKEB.
I came through
the Ilrst
set of doors,
the second
set and this
second little
old counter-type
here, and kind of ran through
that, from the southwest corner
here through
this swinging
door.
Mr. BELIN.
That is by Mr. Truly’s
office?
Mr. BAKEB.
Yes, sir ; to the northwest
corner
here.
Mr. BELIN.
By the west elevator.
Mr. BAKE&
West elevator,
that is right.
Mr. BELIN.
Would
this be roughly
along the pen line already
in there,
would
you estimate?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir ; that is pretty
close to it.
Mr. BEZIN.
You then went to the east elevator
where
Mr. T~ly
first pushed
the button
for the elevator?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
? Mr. Attorney
General,
do you have any
Mr. DULLES.
Any further
questions
questions?
Mr. Cm.
There
is just one.
There
were many
people around
there at that
time, and the rest of the dayMr. DULLES.
You are talking
now about the Depository
Building?
Mr. Cm.
Yes, sir; at the time he has been testifying
about.
Did you have
occasion
during
the rest of the day either
in passing
visits
or idle conversation
or anything
of that type with any of the people that were there at the time who
might
have seen something
or told you some theory
they had about what might
have happened?
Chief Lunday,
which
is my chief
Mr. BAKER
Not until
last Friday
morning.
in traffic,
called
me and asked me to go down to this Texas Depository
Building,
and I had-1
have worked
traffic
outside
several
times but I never did go inside
or talk to any of the employees.
Mr. CABB. I am referring
to the people
who were
out there
at the time of
the shooting.
Did you have a chance during
that day to talk with any of them
or did you overhear
any conversations
that might
be material
to the investigation here?
Mr. BAKEB. The only ones that I talked
to would
be the solo otllcers
who were
around
him.
Mr. DULLES.
Around
whom?
Mr. BAKEB. Around
the President’s
car at that time.
Mr. DULLES.
What
was the nature
of those conversations?
Mr. BAKEB. Well,
we just were discussing,
each one of us had a theory,
you
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know
where,
how it happened,
and really
none of us knew
how it happened,
it just happened,
and where
they
was at in place, you know,
in reference
to
the car, would
be about the only thing
they could say, and at the time the first
shot they didn’t
know
where
the shot came from.
The second
shot they
still
didn’t
know,
and then
the third
shot some of
them
over
to the left-hand
side, the blood
and everything
hit their
helmets
and their
windshields
and then they knew
it had to come from behind.
Mr.
BELIN.
Say this again,
Officer
Baker.
When
you say some were
on
the left-hand
side?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, I believe
Officer
B. J. MartinMr. BELIN.
Is he a motorcycle
policeman?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir; he is.
Mr. BEXIN. On a one- or two-wheeler
or three-wheeler?
Mr. BAKEZ
He is a solo motorcycle,
two-wheeler.
Mr. BELIN.
Where
was he riding
at this time?
Mr. BAKER.
He was on the left front.
Mr. BELIN.
Of what?
Mr. BAKER. There
were five motorcycle
officers
in front.
There
were
four,
two on each right
side behind.
Mr. BELIN.
When you say in front and behind
of what vehicle?
Mr. BAKER. We are referring
to the President’s
car.
Mr. BELIN.
All right.
He was on the front
and to the left of the President’s
car.
Mr. BAKE&
Yes, sir ; that is right.
Mr. BELSN. What did he say to you about blood or something?
Mr. BAKER. Like
I say, we were
talking
about
where
the shot came from,
and he said the 5rst shot he couldn’t
figure
it out where
it came from.
He
turned
his head backward,
reflex,
you know,
and then he turned
back and the
second shot came off, and then the third
shot is when the blood and everything
hit his helmet
and his windshield
.
Mr. BELIN.
Did it hit the inside
or the outside
of his windshield,
did he say?
Mr.
BAKER. It hit all this inside.
Now,
as far as the inside
or outside
of
the windshield.
I don’t know
about
that.
But it was all on the right-hand
side of his helmet.
Mr. BELIN.
Of his helmet?
Mr. BAKEB.
On his uniform
also.
Mr. BELIN.
On his uniform.
Mr. BAKER. That is right.
Mr. BELIN.
And he was riding
to the left of the President
and you say ahead
of the President?
Mr. BAKEB.
On the left-hand
side.
Mr. DULLEB.
But a little
ahead of him?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
They were immediately
in front
of the car.
Mr.
DTJLLEB. Any
other
conversations-pardon
me, does that
answer
your
question
?
Mr. CARB. I was more
interested,
sir, in that,
of course,
but with
the laymen around
there.
There
was a lot of talk and theorizing
at the time and I
was just
wondering
what
he might
have heard
from
any of the laymen,
or
just
ordinary
onlookers
of the parade,
did you get a chance
to talk to any
of them?
Mr. BAKEB. At that time I didn’t
get a chance
to talk to any of those.
At
that time I immediately
got on my motorcycle
and went on down to the Trade
Mart
down there
where
he was set up for the luncheon
and at the time I got
on there
I didn’t
stop until
here come a sergeant
and a medical
examiner
and
they
wanted
me to take them
code 3 to Parkland,
at the time I got there
we
stood around
the President’s
car there
and kept
the crowd
back, and that is
where
I stayed
until,
I think
we left after
they loaded
the body, we went
to
Love Field and stayed
there for, say, 30 minutes
or something
like that.
Mr.
BEIJN.
Did you talk
to-pardon
me, sir, does that
take
care of your
questions?
Mr. CUR. Yes, sir ; thank
you very much.
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Mr. Dunrxs. Any further questions?
Mr. Cm. No: thank you, sir.
Mr. Bxmn. Did you talk to any of the other officers who were in or about
the President’s vehicle at the time of the shooting?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir; I talked to several of them and all of them had kind
of had the same story, you know.
It had to come from above and behind.
Mr. Bxmm. When did you talk to these offlcers, like Officer Martin?
Mr. BAK~E. That was-1
didn’t talk to him until we got back to the city
hall, which we got off, we were supposed to get off at 3 o’clock that day, we
got off around 4 the same time, they called us all in together.
Mr. BIELIIV. What other officers did you talk to and what did they say that
you remember?
Mr. BAITER I talked to Jim Chaney, and he made the statement that the
two shots hit Kennedy flrst and then the other one hit the Governor.
Mr. Bxnra. Where was he?
Mr. BAKEB. He was on the right rear of the car or to the side, and then at
that time the chief of police, he didn’t know anything about this, and he moved
up and told him, and then that was during the time that the Secret Service
men were trying to get in the car, and at the time, after the shooting, from
the time the first shot rang out, the car stopped completely, pulled to the left
and stopped.
Mr. Bxmx. The President’s car?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir. Now, I have heard several of them say that, Mr. Truly
w’aa standing out there, he said it stopped. Several ofllcers ‘said it stopped
completely.
Mr. DULLEEL You saw it stop, did you?
Mr. BAKF+U. No, sir; I didn’t see it stop.
Mr. D-8.
You just heard from others that it had stopped?
Mr. BAKE% Yes, sir; that it had completely stopped, and then for 8 moment
there, and then they rushed on out to Parkland.
Mr. BIZLIIV. Ollicer Baker, did this 05cer Chaney say anything else about, for
instance, where he thought the source of the shots was?
Mr. BAKJCB. Not-he
knew they came from behind him but he didn’t know
where. He said from down there they was kind of going down that hill and
said that shot, the sound of it, you couldn’t tell just exactly where it came
from.
Mr. Bxma. How did he know it came from behind then?
Mr. BAKJDL Because he was riding from behind, and whenever it. hit the
President, he said he would see him fall.
Mr. Bxznv. Now, you are giving a motion now, did he see him fall backwards first or forwards or when you say fall what do you mean by that?
Mr. BAKEB. Well, he just said, when they hit he Bind of fell, so I assumed he
went to the left of him.
Mr. Bxnrn. All right.
Did any other officer say anything to you about what he saw or thought what
happened?
Mr. BAILEB. I talked to several of them but I can’t remember exactly, you
know, just what their story was.
Mr. BELIH. Was there anyone you talked to who thought the shots came from
the front?
Mr. BA~EB. No, sir; not except that the chief of police that is the only one.
Now. that. like I say. that is the last thing I heard over that radio is “Get
some men up on that railroad.”
Now, that could mean they either came from
the side, which is due north, or right across in front of him. You knowMr. Bxma. Well, apart from the statement you testified to that the chief
of police made over the radio about the underpass, was there any policeman
or patrolman who was in the motorcade who in any way indicated to you that
the shots came from the front?
Mr. BAI(EB. No, sir.
Senator Coo~xx. I would like to ask a couple of questions.
I think you said when you went inside the depository you saw no one
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except the man you later identified as Oswald, and Mr. Truly.
There were
two people sitting down on the first floor.
Mr. BAKEB. As I entered that depository building, I was-people
were running
toward you, I don’t know whether they worked there or whether they were
just trying to get out of the way.
Mr. DULLEB. From inside the building?
Mr. BAKER. No; from the street in. As I ran in I was pushing them aside
and running through them, and some way, Mr. Truly got from my back to my
front.
Now, he said he was right behind me. I never did see him until I got in and
asked the question of where the stairs was, so evidently whenever I went in
the door why he came on in. There were several people coming in as I, you
know, came in, there were several in front of me and also around my sides and
my back. And it seemed to me like a double door deal.
Senator COOPER. As you went up on the elevator cduld you see out of the
elevator onto floors?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir. The best that I could, that is the reason I wasn’t
paying too much attention to the elevator I was looking around all those
floors.
Senator COOPER. Did you see anyone?
Mr. BELIN. When you say up on the elevator, he didn’t get on the elevator
until he had got up on the stairs.
Senator COOPER.I am aware of that.
Mr. BAKER. I was still looking.
Senator CARPER You went up on the second floor by stairs?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Senator COOPER. Then you got on the elevator.
Mr. BELIN. No, sir; he didn’t get on the elevator until the fifth floor.
Senator COOPEIL Anyway, as you walked up the stairs could you see into
each floor space as you passed from floor to floor?
Mr. BAKE& Partly.
Now, this building has got pillars in it, ydu know, and
then it has got books, cases of books stacked all in it. And the best that I
could, you know, I would look through there and see if I could see anybody.
Senator COOPEB. Did you see anyone?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir.
Senator COOPEIL When you looked?
Mr. BAKEB. Not from the second floor on up.
Senator COOPEB. As you approached the building by motorcycle, did you notice
whether anyone was looking out of the windows of the Texas School Book
Depository?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir. Those windows, I would say a number of them were
open and I tell you, to the best of my recollection, I scanned those windows,
but I can’t recall anybody looking out of them, you know. I looked at all them
buildings so much and there were people looking out of every one of them,
every doorway and every window, and I really was looking high more at the
roof of it than I was anything, and I really didn’t see nothing .in the windows.
Senator COOPEE. I may be repeating because I missed the first part of his
testimony.
Mr. DULLES. Go ahead.
Senator COOPEB. But when you heard the shot, you said later you saw some
pigeons fly up.
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Senator COOPEB. What was the sequence of time between the time you saw
the flight of the pigeons and you heard the shot?
Mr. BAKJZJ-LAs I got that motorcycle straightened up, and I hadn’t gone just
a very few feet there, it didn’t seem like, you know, I went very far, but it is
possible I went, we figured maybe 80, 60 to 80 feet there, and I looked up, as
the shots started, I immediately
looked up, you know. I was already facing
ahead and I just kind of raised, I sighted up, and while I was looking up,
those other two shots came off, and as I come up, I noticed those pigeons start
to fly up there, but I really didn’t see which, there were so many of them I
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couldn’t tell which building they were coming from but I know they were all
over.
Say you were facing north like Houston they were in the sky facing north
in the street.
Senator COOPEB. Which way were the pigeons going?
Mr. BAKER.
They were just coming up, you know.
Senator COOPEB. I assume you are a hunter, aren’t you, from what you said?
Mr. BAKEL Yes, sir ; I try to be.
Senator Coo~xa. Have you seen birds in flight when they are suddenly
startled?
Mr. BAKES. Yes, sir.
Senator COOPER Well, was this the character of the flight of pigeons you saw?
Mr. BAK~IL Yes, sir; that is the way it seemed to me, that these birds, you
know, just with a sudden uprush.
Senator Coo~xa. Did you have any notice of anyone saying there might have
been a shot from the railroad until you heard the statement over the radio just
before you entered the School Book Depository?
Mr. BAKEB. No, sir; that was the only words that I remember that was said
over the radio from the time the shots rang out until I started parking that
motorcycle, and when I came off of it I heard those words.
Senator Coo~as. Could you see the railroad yards?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir; I could see it-this
track ran under this triple underpass to my left, all out behind this building.
Senator Coo~xa. Did you see anything there which attracted your attention
other thanMr. BAKFZ Nothing exceptSenator Coo~xa. Crowd?
Mr. BAKEIL There were people all over this track, over this triple underpass,
and people just standing all over this sloping bank there, you know, going up.
Senator Coo~xa. Were there any offlcers that you saw near the School Book
Depository when you went in?
Mr. Bhgxa. There was an o5lcer working traffic on that corner, and 05icer
J. W. Williams wav
Mr. DULLES. By that corner you mean the corner of Elm and Houston?
Mr. BAKER That is right, sir. J. W. Williams who is a motorcycle officer,
was, I thought, over on the left-hand side of me, and he was right with me,
but as I ran in this building, I found out that I was by mysell. I didn’t know
where anybody went.
Senator COOPEB. Did you later see J. W. Williams, 05cer Williams?
Mr. BAICEB. Yes, sir. He stated that when the motorcade left with the
President, and they immediately
went code 3 to Parkland,
why he was up
there with him and he went up there with him. And I later saw him out there
at Parkland
Mr. DULLEB. You testified. I believe, that you did not yourself see the President’s car stop. You just were told it was stopped by several other 05icers?
Mr. BAKEZL Let me say, as I parked that motorcycle, I looked down there,
well, the car had swerved to the left, and I saw this man run out into this
crowd and back. I don’t know who he was but I saw that and I saw these
people following
him, and all these pressmen jumping out of their cars and
running down the street toward him.
Mr. Barn. 05icer Baker, do you know from where this man ran off into
the crowd at all or not?
Mr. BAKEB. Apparently
he came from one of the cars right there by the
President’s car. He was, he came from the motorcade, inside the motorcade
out to the sidewalk and then back.
Mr. Bamx. All right.
You mentioned the fact that you had gone or come back from deer hunting
just prior to November 22,1333.
Mr. BAIUZ. Yes, sir.
Mr. Bamn. What kind of a weapon did you have when you went deer hunting?
Mr. BAKEB. I had one of these 30-05, I believe the Spring5eld type.
Mr. BELIB. Is it a rifle?

268

Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Automatic
or bolt action?
Mr. BAKER.
Bolt action.
Mr. BELIN.
How long have you owned a rifle, any rifle?
Mr. BAKER.
This particular
one I have had it approximately
7 years.
Mr. BELIN.
Have you had much experience
to go hunting?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir.
Every
year.
Mr. BELIN.
Every
year you go deer hunting?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
You have had occasion to hear shots from your rifle?
Mr. BAKER.
That is right,
sir.
Mr. BELIN.
From
other
rifles?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
Did this in any way induence
your
decisions
as to what
you did
on November
22 as you heard the 5rst sound?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir; it did.
Mr. BELIN.
In what
way did it induence
them?
Mr. BAKER.
To me it was immediately
a ri5e shot.
A lot of the solo officers
said they thought
it was the backfire
from a motorcycle
because
you can make
those motorcycles
pop pretty
loud.
But that instant
it just, I don’t know, it just
hit me as a ri5e shot.
Senator
COOPER. How long have you been dring a ri5e?
Mr. BAKER.
Say, from the time I was about 17 years
old.
Senator
COOPEB. Have
you fired other
types of ri5es other
than the one you
used ?
Mr. BAKER.
Yes, sir;
the first one I had was a 30-30 Marlin
lever type.
Senator
COOPER. Have you ever seen the rifle that is alleged
to have belonged
to Lee Oswald?
Mr. BAKER. I saw it, a photograph
of it, in the newspaper.
Senator
COOPER. Do you know what kind of ri5e it is?
Mr. BAKER. Not o5hand.
I heard
it was some foreign
make
gun.
Most
of
the boys down there at the police department
have had dealings
with foreign
type
guns, rides,
you know
of this kind,
and a lot of them sell them,
and a lot of
them rework
them, you know,
make them into deer ri5es.
Senator
COOPER.
What
were the characteristics
of the report
that you heard,
three
reports,
which
made you believe
that it was a shot from
a rifle?
Mr.
BAKER. Well,
they
were
too distinct,
you know,
to beI
have
heard
that pop from that motorcycle
and I have heard
rifle shots, and to me there was
just a difference
in them.
Mr. BELIN.
OfFleer
Baker,
did it appear
to you that
these sounds
that
you
heard
were from the same rifle or from possibly
more than one ri5e?
Mr. BAKER.
I would
say they was from the same ri5e.
Mr. BELIN.
Did it appear
that the sounds all came from the same source?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN.
With
regard
to the closeness
of these sounds
together,
how fast
they
came, did it appear
that it came from
or that it could
have come from
a weapon
that had to be operated
by bolt action
as opposed
to a semiautomatic
or an automatic
weapon?
Mr. BAKER.
It seemed to me like you could either
5re a semi or bolt action in
about the same time.
Mr. BELIN.
Have
you had occasion
to use a bolt action
rifle and fire shots
quickly
one after the other?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir; I have.
Mr.
BELIN.
Did it appear
that,
from
what
you heard,
that from
your
experience
you could have operated
your own bolt action
rifle as quickly
as those
shots came?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Senator
COOPER. If you made
any judgment,
what
was the length
of time
from
the time you heard
the first report
until
you heard
the third?
Mr. BAKER. I would
say just about
as fast as you could
bolt one of those
bolt action
rides which
wouldn’t
be-1
don’t believe
it would
be over 3 seconds
apart.
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Mr. DULLEB. Over what?
Mr. BAKER. Three seconds apart.
Mr. BELIN. From each shot?
Mr. BAKEB. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. Three seconds from the first to the second and another 3 seconds
from the second to the third?
Mr. BAKER. Yes, sir.
Mr. BELIN. You are saying not over 3 seconds?
Mr. BAKEB. Not over 3 seconds.
Mr. DULLES. Any further questions?
Thank you very much, Officer Baker.
Your testimony has been very helpful.
(At this point Senator Cooper left the hearing room.)
TESTIMONY

OF MRS. ROBERT

A. REID

Mr. DULLES. Mrs. Reid, the Chief Justice had to leave a few momenta and he
expressed his regret to you.
Mrs. REIKL Yes.
Mr. DULLES. So I am presiding over the Commission at the present time.
As you possibly have been informed, the purpose of the testimony this morning
has been to hear the testimony of Officer Baker, yourself, and certain others
who were in the vicinity of the Texas School Book Depository Building
at
the time of the assassination of the President, and we will ask you give testimony in that connection and anything else you may know.
Would you please rise, Mrs. Reid, and hold up your right hand.
Do you swear the testimony you will give before this Commission is the
truth, the whole truth, so help you God, and nothing but the truth?
Mrs. REID. I do.
Mr. DULLEEL Mr. Belin will carry forward the interrogation.
Mr. BELIN. We met in Dallas on Friday, March 20.
Mrs. REZD. That is right.
Mr. Brx.rn. Mrs. Reid, could you state your name for the Commission, please?
Mrs. REID. Mrs. Robert A. Reid.
Mr. Bxmx. That is R-e-i-d?
Mrs. REID. Reid,
that is right.
Mr. BELJN. Where do you live, Mrs. Reid?
Mrs. ROD. 1914 Elmwood Boulevard, Dallas, Tex.
Mr. BELIE, And are you originally from Dallas?
Mrs. REID. Well, I have been for quite a number of years. I was born out
in a little town out from Dallas, Cereal, Tex.
Mr. BELIN. How long did you go to school in Dallas?
Did you go through
high school?
Mrs. REID. I completed high school there and I married and went to Waxahachie and lived there about 15 years and moved back to Dallas then.
Mr. BIZLIN. Do you have any family, Mrs. Reid?
Mrs. REID. You mean like sisters or my children?
Mr. BEZIN. Well, children.
Mrs. REID. Both, I have six sisters and I have two children and a grandchild.
Mr. BFLLIN. You have a grandchild?
Mrs. REID. And a husband, and a family.
Mr. BELIN. What is your occupation, Mrs. Reid?
Mrs. REID. I am a clerical supervisor.
Mr. BELIN. For what company?
Mrs. REID. Texas School Book Depository.
Mr. BELIN. How long have you worked for the Texas School Book Depository?
Mrs. REID. I have been 7 years.
Mr. B~LIN. Have you been a clerical supervisor all the time?
Mrs. RIZID. No; I started out in the department on what they call their postage desk and I was appointed to a clerical supervisor.
Mr. BELIN. Mrs. Reid, I am taking you to November 22,1%33.
Mrs. REID. All right.
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